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Terminal 4 Baggage Claim has 
relocated to the western end of the 
terminal (former FIS area) 
 
Photos courtesy of LAX Public Relations 

Construction of the Terminal 4.5 
Core building continues; temporary 

pedestrian walkways remain on 
both levels detouring pedestrians 

into one of the inner roadway lanes 

 
1. Terminal 4: Construction Update 

• Construction on Terminal 4 continues as part of both the Terminal 4.5 Cores project as well as 
American Airlines’ Terminal 4 / 5 Modernization Program 

• The east half of the Terminal 4 headhouse is undergoing demolition to facilitate building of the 
new terminal 

• On the Arrivals Level, this work has cause baggage claim to relocate to the former Federal 
Inspection Station (FIS) area toward the western end of the terminal and on the Departures 
Level, some ticket counters have also moved to the western end of the terminal 

• Some gates in Terminal 4 will be closed while construction on the concourse is underway; 
guests should use caution when travelling around construction areas and always check posted 
signage for detour routes and information 
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The rental car tenants that will 
operated at the ConRAC have started to 
build out their customer services spaces 
marking a major construction milestone 

An aerial view of the ConRAC Facility, 
located next to the 405 Freeway  

 
2. Consolidated Rent-A-Car Facility: Construction Milestones 

• Earlier this month, construction on the ConRAC Facility as part of the Landside Access 
Modernization Program (LAMP) reached two major milestones: 

o More than four million work hours were surpassed since construction began in 2019 
o Successful hand over of a portion of the facility to the future rental car tenants so they 

may build out their individual customer spaces 

• The ConRAC, which has its final concrete pour nearly one year ago in July 2021, will consolidate 
the rental car operations that are currently spread across a large area around LAX into one 
central location 

• Scheduled to open for operations in 2023, the ConRAC will also provide direct access to the LAX 
Automated People Mover when the train system opens  

 
 


